

BRISTOL AREA MG OWNERS CLUB COMMITTEE MEETING Tuesday 15th March 2022

PRESENT			
Garry Bishop Ian Scott	Pauline Leverett Helene Vaughan Val Scott	Violet Delmas Richard Delmas Chris Leverett	Steve Richards Andrew Hounsom Bert Hurditch
APOLOGIES			Action
Janet Pryce-Jones			
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING			
OK			
MATTERS ARISING			
None			
TREASURER'S REPORT			
Club Funds: £6880.17 Bluebell Run £1381.01 Brunel £1232.30 Total Funds £9493.48 £141.06 down year on year due to Christmas Event Interest rate up .01%			
AREA SECRETARY'S REPORT			
Magazine deadline Friday this week 18 March, it will be a small magazine due to lack of event write ups. GB- Chairman's Chat, HV Sec Slot and Regional Round Up			GB / HV/ PL
MEMBERSHIP REPORT			
Renewals:	Sue & Steve Coleman Roy & Jennifer Crosier Brian Hollis Vic & Sue Leonard Jasper & Joe Moloney Giles Sallis Charlie Taylor		
Lapsed	Roy & Jennifer Crosier		
New members:	Neil Britton – Stoke Gifford – MG3 Excl Nav Jonathan & Sue Amos – Downleaze – MGB Roadster John Drew – Winterbourne – MG TF		
Still to pay:	Five memberships		
As at 15 March 2022 we have 82 memberships - total £1055 (inc £20 p&p) - 133 members			
GB asked about Crosiers resignation, VS provided copy of e mail to committee members. GB also asked if there was any way we can find out membership of other clubs, National Club will be unable to provide as they only recognise Area Secretary role. HV will ask Exeter and Poole & Bournemouth if they would kindly provide theirs.			HV
FUND RAISING			
£32 at March Club Night. Thanks to Tina for assistance via AH			
REGALIA			
Nothing to report			

EVENT CO-ORDINATOR'S REPORT	
<p>VD advised that a booking form had been provided for PTFC, was now signed, this will be completed annually. All agreed venue with outside space and room for MG's an advantage.</p> <p>Blue Bowl event was cancelled due to bad weather forecast.</p> <p>Discussion regarding BAMGOC sponsoring new slats for the outside seating area at the Football club, GB to pursue via Tim Pryce-Jones.</p> <p>Club night in April will host a 'Guess What' quiz provided by VD and RD.</p> <p>24 April a meet only for lunch at the Castle of Comfort PH</p> <p>Liz and Martin's run 10 cars signed up</p> <p>Not the Bluebell balances due 13 April</p> <p>19 June MG's in the Park at the Cotswold Wildlife Park - entrance fee includes access to the wildlife park</p> <p>VD to look at possibility of a weekend stay at the RNLi HQ in Poole</p>	
ANNUAL CLUB EVENT	
<p>BH to provide evening meal options</p> <p>Outstanding items on Brunel list: Cut off date for whether the event is viable is 30 bookings by end of June. All agreed that our members need a 'gee up', PL advised she has sent details to all surrounding Area Secretaries and Clubs. National MG club will advertise April/May/June.</p> <p>AH volunteered to take photos of participating cars at the start of the run.</p> <p>HV to ask Marc Neale if he would 'flag off' in his usual style!</p> <p>Agreed Tim Pryce-Jones to be asked to make a trophy for the Chairman's Choice award.</p> <p>General discussion regarding Sunday Mornings, most felt that anything organised was not required.</p> <p>An appeal for cakes would go out (HV mentioned decent sizes slices please!)</p> <p>IS confirmed that any residue items would be sold off as before at the end of the weekend.</p>	<p>BH</p> <p>AH</p> <p>HV</p>
AOB	
<p>Do we still need Mark Neale Trophy and/or Wotley Cup in the future? Question raised by PL, it was decided to keep hold Wotley Cup until year end considering lower number of Sunday Runs. Very few members would qualify for the Marc Neale Trophy, which is awarded to the most supportive non committee member.</p>	
DATE OF NEXT MEETING	
19 April @ 20.00 - Chairman's Pad	